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Business of the month
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By Dianne Cornish

Georgetown resident and busi-
nessman Derrick Williams admits
he’s “frustrated” in trying to get
town council’s support to ensure
that remedial work is done at a 10-
unit industrial condominium build-
ing which houses two condos that
he bought three years ago.

Even so, he vows he’ll continue
his battle with the town and
Georgetown developers, Freemar
Development and Management
Inc., until site works and other
improvements are done to his satis-
faction.

“I'm not letting this subject die,”
Williams said Wednesday during a
telephone interview. “I think I know
the route I'm going to have to take
with these people (town and devel-
opers).”

Williams was reacting to a deci-
sion made at Monday night’s com-
mittee meeting of council to return
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make improvements to the drainage
on the asphalt parking lot at the
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232 Guelph St., Georgetown
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- COST: FREE

Come out and see various demonstrations, visit booths of
community businesses who are involved in improving
your health and promote active living.
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Commercial condo

| unhappy

Armstrong Ave. condominium
building. Council approved Elliott’s
proposal after he told councillors
that he believes the money will be
sufficient to “improve but not total-
ly rebuild” the parking lot. The
committee decision unless endorsed
by council a regular meeting
Monday night.

Responding during Wednesday’s
interview to council’s action to
retain $3,750 for remedial work,
Williams said: “That’s not enough
to blow my nose.

“I have a problem here and I want
it ironed out. This is costing me big
money and I haven’t got it,” he
said.

“Tell us what your problems are,
as succinctly as possible,” Elliott
said after telling Williams that the
town’s range of authority might not
be wide enough to address all of
Williams’ concerns. Some of the
concerns might fall more within the
realm of “you and the builder,”
Elliott told Williams, adding that
those might have to be settled in
civil court.

Williams said the asphalt in the
parking lot hasn’t been properly
installed and has caused drainage
problems, such as ponding on the
lot. He’s also unhappy with a
newly-constructed retaining wall at
the south of the building.

“That wall is not going to stay
up,” he said.

A month ago, Williams brought a
video to council showing council-
lors that the new retaining wall was
crooked and mushrooms were pop-
ping through newly-installed
asphalt in the parking lot.

Council was told that a profes-
sional engineer, hired by Freemar
Development, certified the remedial
site work, which was done this past
fall.

“In my opinion, to have the work
approved by an engineer hired by
the developer is a conflict of inter-
est,” an angry Williams said. “An
independent one (engineer) should
goin and do it.”

Williams also told council
Monday that six shut-off valves
going into the condominium build-
ing are broken off.

“There’s no way of shutting the
water off to those units,” he said.
“The main valve is under asphalt.”

Town engineer Bob Austin said
the developer has purchased the
valves and has assured the town that
they’ll be installed.

Parent aid meeting

The next meeting of Parent-Aid
will be held on Wednesday, Jan.
13 in the teachers’ lounge at
Acton High School. Everyone
welcome to join our small group
of parents for friendly help and
support.

Parent-Aid is a self-help group
that is fortunate to have the expert
guidance of Harvey Lemon,
School Social Worker.

We welcome your ideas and
suggestions for future speakers.
The group meets on the second

Wednesday of each month.
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